
 

 

 

 

February 24, 2015 

Steven P. Gonzalez 
105 Spencer Lane 
Oswego, IL 60543 
steve@gonzalezes.com 
 

Re:  FOIA Request dated February 16, 2015 and received February 17, 2015 FOIA ID #15-07 
 
Subject:  A complete cost accounting of and explanation for the Superintendent’s trip to China and 

any and all subsequently implemented programs and program funding that directly 
resulted from the excursion.  

 
Dear Mr. Gonzalez: 

This letter will serve as Community Unit District 308’s response to your February 16, 2015, request 
under the Freedom of Information Act (5ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above 
referenced information. The Superintendent’s trip to China was fully funded by the College Board 
with the exception of a $59.00 Travel Guard insurance fee. No new programs or funding have been 
implemented as a result.  Attached is the document responsive to your request. Please be advised that 
your request of an explanation for the Superintendent’s trip to China is outside the scope of FOIA. 
Pursuant to Section 3.3 of FOIA (5 ILCS 140/3.3), this Act is not intended to compel public bodies to 
interpret or advise requesters as to the meaning or significance of the public records. 

 
To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive 
document will be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org and select 
Our District > Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses, then select FOIA ID 
#15-07. 
 
Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 
 

 
Victoria R. D’Aleo 
Freedom of Information Officer 
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